
1 

Volume 24 Issue 10 – October 2024 
Established January 7, 1896 

NEWS 
THE ROSEBURG ELK 

ELKS Lodge #326 
PO Box 717 

749 Jackson Street 
Roseburg, OR  97470 

Phone: (541) 672-4455 
(541) 672-4456

FAX: (541) 440-5448 
Email:  

bpoe326@cmspan.net 

Office Hours 
10:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

Tuesday - Friday 
Lounge Hours 

4:30 PM - 9:00 PM 
Thursday & Friday 

Bulletin Committee 
Retta Harvey,   

Doris Kobernik, Linda  
Blasi, & Fran Gingery 

Submit articles to: 
rettamae515@gmail.com 

Table of Contents

ER Message  P1 

Officers List  P2 

Knight’s Corner  P3 

Bull Horn  P4 

Birthday List       P5 

TGIF Menu    P8 

Duty Officers       P11 

Bingo       P11 

Flyers   P12 

Calendar  P0 
(Mailing Cover Sheet) 

Proudly Serving Our Area Youth and Veterans for Over 125 years! 

A Fraternal Organization 

With the Summer light fading, and the Foliage   
changing colors, we look forward to the many Fall 
and Winter events scheduled for the end of this     
calendar year.  September was one of our busiest 
months of the year.  The fairgrounds concession 
booth was very fruitful, and received rave reviews.  
Thanks to the volunteers that worked some extra 
shifts, and many hours!  We could not have done this 
without you. The five course dinner that Randi, George, and Paula put   
together was amazing!  We accepted some late reservations that helped in 
the success of this event. The September 11th Veterans Stand down went 
great, we served many, and many received help and assistance that they 
have been missing for quite some time.  Our PER Chicken BBQ was a huge  
success. Everybody got more food than they could eat, and the chicken 
was excellent, even if Todd and I say so ourselves.           The POW/MIA  
Remembrance Ceremony that followed dinner went well, and as you 
heard we should all “REMEMBER”.  The UCC Auto Extravaganza continues 
to get bigger and better every year, and we are looking forward to next 
year.  Another first-time event that we expect to get bigger and better 
each year is our Scholarship Golf Tournament.  I can't wait for next year, 
maybe I will be ready to play.  I intentionally have not mentioned too 
many names, as there were so many of you that helped, many for multiple 
events, that it would have taken too much space. Just be aware that we 
know who you are, we appreciate you, and we know that you are  

  Dave Malone (PER) Exalted Ruler

Hear Ye!! Hear Ye!! 

October 25th Monte Carlo Night 
will also be the SOFT OPENING of the  

newly upgraded Sports Bar area. 
Come on up!!   

See just how great it looks and enjoy the 
gaming and raffles of 
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Officers 2024 - 2025 
Exalted Ruler - Dave Malone PER 

Leading Knight - Scott Harvey PER 

Loyal Knight - VACANT 

Lecturing Knight - Randi Kobernik PER 

Secretary - Joel Buoy PER 

Treasurer - Doris Kobernik PER 

Tiler - Chuck Kershner  PER 

Inner Guard - Robert Sickels 

Esquire - Retta Harvey  

Chaplain - Tim Shaw 

Trustee 1 yr. - VACANT 

Trustee 2 yr. - Margaret Shaw 

Trustee 3 yr. - John Hokanson 

 

Honored Elks 

Elk of the Year -  Nick Kerber 

Officer of the Year -  Retta Harvey 

 

PER Association 

President - Doris Kobernik, PER 

Secretary—Randi Kobernik, PER 

State Committeemen 

Hoop Shoot - Joel Buoy PER 

Veterans Services - Scott Harvey PER 

Drug Awareness - Dave Malone PER 

Americanism - VACANT 

OSEA 

President - Steve Malone, PER 

South Dist. VP - Rob Marks, PER 

South Dist. Trustee - Rocky King  

Sergeant of Arms - Joel Buoy PER 

 

Grand Lodge 

Grand ER—Douglas Schiefer, PER 

District Deputy - Terry Hanscam, PER 

Esquire to DDGER - Randi Kobernik, PER 

P.D.D.G.E.R. - Steve Malone, PER 

               - Leonard Kress, PER 

 

Roseburg Elks Web Site 

http:/www.elks.org/lodges/
ContactUS.cfm?LodgeNumber=0326 

Grand Lodge Web Site 

http://www.elks.org 

Facebook 

Roseburg Elks Lodge #326 

"So long as there are Veterans,  
the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks will never forget them." 

Homeless Stand Down at the Roseburg VA Med Center 

The Roseburg VA hosted the first “Stand Down” in five years focusing on 
homeless veterans. Scott Harvey, VAVS Rep, along with Todd Lund Deputy 
Rep from the Roseburg Elks Lodge planned and coordinated a BBQ lunch 
for Veterans that attended the stand down on 9/11/2024.             
Food was provided by the funding we received from OSEA and new BBQs 
were provided by the Myrtle Creek Lodge through a Grant they donated to 
the Roseburg VA.                    
Along with 14 Elk volunteers we served over 240 hot dogs and hamburgers 
on a cool and slightly rainy day. Food was prepared and transported to the 
event by the Roseburg Elks and the grilling was handled by Joel Buoy and 
Tom Davis of the Roseburg Lodge. Along with the hot dogs and hamburgers 
there was potato salad, chips and soda provided. 
Scott Harvey also provided 10 cots with a built-in tent that is packable and 
light weight, so when the homeless move from their encampment they can 
take their cots with them. 
The total amount spent by Scott as the VAVS Rep to the Roseburg VA    
Medical Center was more than $2500 all made possible through his budget 
received from Elks National Veteran Services Commission (ENVSC). 
        Todd Lund, OSEA Veterans Chairman 
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Autumn is here! Gotta love these cooler temperatures, crisp mornings and nice warm evenings. 
We’ve been seeing a few more members showing up for Thursday Lodge Meetings upstairs 
which has been very nice. Remember the 4th Thursday each month is when we initiate new 
members into our Lodge.  Its always good to have more members in attendance then there are 
new candidates! Too many times its not, which is not a good look for our membership. Please 
try to attend whenever possible. The meat raffle is always a big hit at the meetings, so come 
join the fun and maybe take home some bacon or some steaks for dinner! 
October 17th - 19th Retta and I will be in Salem for the Fall Seminar so I can learn to be a good 
future Exalted Ruler for you all. I think I did ok last time, but there is always room for               
improvement, Right??!     Scott Harvey, PER, Esteemed Leading Knight 

Don’t forget to look for 3 Hidden Member Numbers  
located somewhere in the bulletin.   

If yours... show the Bartender &         
receive a free drink! 

Last Months Hidden Numbers were:   
8188, 8554, 8643 

 I hate to keep saying this each month but, can we cram anymore events, fundraisers and 
fantastic TGIF dinners into one month???  We start with our annual PER Crab/Steak Fundraiser 
on October 4th which is always well attended.  Hope you made your reservations. Roseburg’s 
Blocktoberfest is on Friday the 5th downtown. Come and help represent the Lodge and conduct 
a few tours of our facility. The Haunted House Build is also that day, so please contact ER David 
Malone if you can assist. On October 11th we will be presenting the Gratitude Grants at the 
TGIF dinner (Fried Chicken). Then the Haunted House opens.  Our annual Octoberfest dinner 
and Monte Carlo Night will be October 25th. George Sork and crew will prepare dinner and 
afterwards you can take your chances to win prizes at our Monte Carlo event.  We’ll close out 
the month with a Thirsty Thursday on Halloween Night!!! 
Special shout out to BRUCE PETTENGILL and Crew who put on a fantastic Car Show at UCC last month. Bruce’s     
perseverance and passion for service is a shinning example to us all!  Thank you and all the volunteers for their    
sacrifice of time required to plan & implement this event. Congratulations on job well done!!          
           Sincerely,  Randi Kobernik, PER, Esteemed Lecturing Knight 

 

First Name: _______________________________MI: ____ Last Name: _______________________________ 
 
Military Branch:  ______________________     Rank upon Discharge: ________________________________   
 
Wars/Conflicts: ________________________________________    Years Served: ________ to _________ 
 

Please return to Roseburg Lodge #326 by mailing this slip to PO Box 717, Roseburg, OR 97470  
or email the information to bpoe326@cmspan.net 

“Thank You for Your Service” 

Are you a Veteran? 
We would love to add your name to our Veteran Wall of Honor. Please complete this form and 

bring or mail it into the Lodge office. There is room for a photo too, if you would like to add one! 

We honor and appreciate our Veterans 

The Roseburg Fright Club will be hosting their     

 annual Haunted House in our Ballroom   

           

Come support this fun (& scary) fundraiser! 
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ELK OF THE MONTH 

 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH 

ELK OF THE MONTH 

   Roseburg Elks Scholarship Charity Golf Tournament  

The weather looked a little sketchy at first but it turned out to be a perfect day for golf! 
The Lodge made it happen with our many fantastic volunteers help.  Many thanks go out to 
Terry Sickler, Doris Kobernik, Fran Gingery, Paula Noah, Mikie Van den Berg, Kish Doyle, Emory 
Ball, ER Dave Malone, Jonathan Perez, Melvin Wilcox, Brenda Beaudry, Scott & Retta Harvey!  
We had 52 Golfers!  A great turnout for our very first event. Jack Wellers Ribs went over very 
nicely along with Randi Kobernik and Susie Kauhns desserts which were a big hit.  
We gave away in cash prizes over $1200 and over 47 raffle prizes. The golf tournament made 
over $1850 to be split between the Lodge and Scholarships for Vocational Trade Schools or 
Junior College Vocational courses. The golfers were very happy with everything so now we 
start planning for next year to make it even bigger and better!    Walter Kauhn, Chairman 

One guy who never turns me down, as long as he is available, is this member. He even answers 
the call when other committee leaders ask.  Among many other things, Tom Medler has been 
very involved with the planning, set up, the operation, and tear down of the UCC Auto Event 

since its very beginning. Tom deserves to be our Elk of the month for October.  Thank you Tom! 

I don't care if you call me lazy, I am gonna do this anyway. This lady has been volunteer many 
times over many years. I am sure you all know why, and now for the last three years she has also 
been very active in everything to do with the UCC Auto Event. For all of the same reasons as her 

husband, Tina Medler is our volunteer for the month of October. Thank you Tina! 

8 
6 
1 
9 
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       BIRTHDAY COUPON!! 

 This coupon is good for one FREE well drink during your Birthday Month!!            
    Cut out this coupon and bring it in so we can all wish you a HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
 
         Name:_________________________________________________________ 
          Birthday:_________________________________ Todays Date:___________ 

QUEEN OF HEARTS 
The progressive pot for the Queen of Hearts 

is still growing ... Now over $2,300! 
 $1/ticket & ALL cards drawn are WINNERS! 

Drawings are every Friday! 

 Last months winners were: 
Bertie Dayton                    $10.00 
John Hokanson                 $10.00 
Emory Ball                         $50.00 
Melvin Wilcox                    $10.00 

DELINQUENT DUES 

MEMBERSHIP DUES for 2024-2025 include Grand Lodge and State assessments and are due and payable on or     
before April 1st each year.   If you have not yet renewed your membership please do so ASAP. 

      Contact the Lodge Secretary at (541) 672-4455 for membership details. 

 Maria Allbritton  Casey Buller   Ron Doan  Mike Estes   Kelly Gannon 
  Rosanna Gillam  Joel Goodwillie  Daniel Hoy  David McLean  James Metcalf 
   Lyle Miller   Erik Rice    Shae Rice   Michael Roberts     
  Audrey Ross  Chris Ross  Thomas Schaub  Richard Schmitz  Michael Smith   
    Jon White   Aaron Williams     Teresa Williams  
          

       
 If you were the Proposer/Sponsor for someone on the delinquent list, please reach out to them  
   and see if there is something we can help with or improve on to bring them back in!    

YOUR MEMBERSHIP MATTERS! 

 1st  Emory Ball 
 3rd  John (JP) Viaene 
 5th  Louis Boler 
        5th  Danny Thompson 
  9th  James Dotson 
 10th Bill Lapp 
        11th Paul Miner 
 15th Jay Costa 
        16th Robert Davis 
  16th Gerald Hash 
 18th Andrew Fields 
 18th Robert Garza 
 18th Larry Hill 
 18th Lucinda Jones 
 19th Jerry Brooks 
 20th Gary DuBois 
 20th Chuck Kershner 
 23rd Gary Greenwell 
 25th Jesse Curry 
 29th Troy Burks 
 30th Richard Sanders 
 30th Kevin Zwijacz 
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LODGE #326 PICNIC FUN 
 

The weather was warm and sunny, as about 50 Members and guests attended the annual picnic this year! 
Dave Malone (Exalted Ruler) and Randi Kobernik (Lecturing Knight) were behind the grill cooking and    
serving up hotdogs, hamburgers, and corn on the cob. Those attending rounded out the picnic with many   
delicious side dishes and desserts. The Lodge provided the beverages that kept our thirst quenched. 
Doris Kobernik (Treasurer) was at the front table collecting the $5 cover fee and selling tickets for the wine 
raffle as well as the last of the Scratch-Off raffle. Retta Harvey (Esquire) headed up bingo and during the  
intermissions, Doris would raffle off a bottle of wine. The drawing for the Scratch-Off raffle was done and a 
winner was determined! See photo and article on Page 9 of this bulletin. 
A big thanks to Dave, Randi, and Scott Harvey (Leading Knight) for hauling everything for the picnic out to 
the park and back to the Lodge, to Retta and her sidekick caller for doing Bingo. Many thanks to future 326 
members Rex and Edith Pringle, who were tremendous help with setting up and cleaning up! 
And of course, “Thank you Members!” for coming out and joining us for a day of fellowship, fun and         
delicious food.  We are already looking forward to next year.  



7 

I haven’t written an article for the newsletter about the Elks National Foundation in a while, 
but looking at  several reports from Grand Lodge, I thought it was time.  While we are doing a 
very good job with our donations, we can always do better. One report shows around 25 
members that have donated in the past, but for one reason or another have not donated for a 
few years. We need you back!                  
In case you have forgotten, here is a reminder of what the ENF does.  It finances all of the Elks        
programs above the lodge level.  This includes our Drug Awareness, Scholarship, Veterans, 
Hoop Shoot, and Community Investment programs, along with grants to the state associations 
for their major project. Which for Oregon is the Elks Youth Eyes Services.  E.Y.E.S. provides  
support for our Oregon Elks Children Eye Clinic in Portland, eye screening for pre-school kids, 

and the Bend Eye Clinic.                          
The Community Investment Program provides support to Elk lodges.  Over the years Roseburg has received 
thousands of dollars to help our community.  Just this year alone, we have received $11,000 from ENF while 
only donating $2,500. Where else are you going to get that kind of return! The money was used to help finance 
our John Little Kids Shopping Spree, help to our veterans and this month we will give $4,000 to five different 
non-profits in the Roseburg area.  Speaking of that, on October 11th, come down to the lodge for dinner and 
see what this money is being used for. Representatives are invited to dinner, will receive their $800.00 check 
and tell us how the money is being used at their non-profit organization.  If you need more info about ENF, 
please call me at  (541) 672-4736 and leave a message if I don’t answer. Thank You!                           
              Steve Malone, Roseburg #326 ENF Chairman  

WHY DO WE PRESS HARDER ON THE REMOTE CONTROL WHEN WE KNOW THE BATTERIES ARE GETTING WEAK?  
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October 4th 
Chef:  PER’s 

Greeter:  Scott 

PER FUND RAISER 
$25.00 

CRAB or STEAK 
Baked Potato 
Dinner Salad 
Dinner Roll 

 & Peach Cobbler 
 

 
 

    
    

October 11th 

Chef: Randi 
Greeter:  Doris 

$14.00 
FRIED CHICKEN 

(BREAST, THIGH, DRUMSTICK) 
 

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 
Dinner Salad 

Vegetable 
& Dessert 

 
 

October 18th 
Chef: Randi 

 Greeter: Robert  

$15.00 
SWISS STEAK 

 
Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 

Vegetable 
Dinner Salad 
Dinner Roll 
& Dessert 

October 25th  
Chef:  Don, Randi, George 

Greeter:  Retta 

$16.00 
OCTOBERFEST 
Weiner Schnitzel 

Sauerkraut 
Potato Salad 

Black Forest Cake 
 

    

PLEASE call 541-672-4455 to make your dinner reservation by 4pm Wednesday!   
We have 2 volunteers that make weekly reminder calls for dinner reservations. 

If you do not want a weekly reminder call, please tell the caller or notify the office. 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO CALL IF YOU NEED TO CANCEL YOUR RESERVATION! 

BIRTHDAY NIGHT!       TRIVIA NIGHT!  
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Do you have an hour or 2 that you can    
volunteer to your Lodge? 

 
Help is needed for:                

BINGO CALLER 
Bingo Team 2 Helper 

Gathering Silent Auction Items 
Help at Fair Ground Concessions 
Gathering prizes for Monte Carlo 

Painting at the Lodge! 
TGIF Kitchen & Serving Help 

TGIF Cooks 
STOP BY  

OR CALL THE OFFICE  
@ (541) 672-4455 

To add your name to a             
sign-up list  

Scratch-Off Ticket Board WINNER  
Josh Gibson pictured with ER Dave Malone! 

The winning ticket was drawn at our Annual Lodge   
Picnic. Josh told Dave he and his wife scratched off  

every ticket that night and won about $250!               
The fundraiser raised over $750 for the Lodge! 

Congratulations Josh! 
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QUARTER POT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Deposit a Quarter into the pot and write your membership  

number on the board.  Periodically a member’s number will be 
randomly drawn from the Lodge membership.  If it is your    

number and you’ve written it on the board, you will win the pot!   
This grows until the pot is won or reaches $99.   

It then starts over again with a new pot and  
two drawings will be made until won.  You need not be present 

to win but must be current with your dues.   

You must be present at the Lodge meeting 
 when your number is drawn to win.                                                  

One number is drawn at every meeting from 
the complete Lodge membership,  

and it increases $10/meeting until it is won! 

 

 

 
Kish Doyle - Knee Replacement Surgery 

 

“Sickness and distress is always in order.” 

 
Charity is the greatest of all the virtues; 

and it should ever rule us in our hearts and 
in our lives, leading us to speak no unkind 
word, to harbor no evil thought, to bear 

no malice, to support no wrong;              
but to nurture, love and protect;                 
to condone, forgive and forget. 

Added to the Memorial Tablet 
During October 12th Meeting 

 
  

Gary E. Moore 
Wallace L. Hunnicutt  

Kenna Clay Jordon 
 

 The faults of our Members   
    we write upon the sand,  
      their virtues upon the  
 tablets of love and memory 

 

October 27th - 31st  Winchester Bay RV Park 
If you would like to join us there when you make your     

reservation mention you are with the  
Roseburg Elks RV Club! 

 
Richard Sanders @ 

(541) 671-0016  
For more information!  

    Lodge Crying Corner 

  

Brian Nelson - $12.00 
Melvin Wilcox - $14.40 
Clayton Hunt - $18.15 

Randy Epp - $20.65 
Bob Davis - $24.15 

Shane White # 8618 $190.00 

Teresa Molendyk #8582 $200.00 

8554 
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     OCTOBER 
 Sept 30-Oct 6th   Scott Harvey 
 7th - 13th  Doris Kobernik 
 14th - 20th  Robert Sickels 
 21st - 27th  Retta Harvey 
 28th - Nov 3rd Tim Shaw 

       NOVEMBER 
     4th - 10th  Margaret Shaw 
 11th - 17th  John Hokanson 
 18th - 24th  Dave Malone 
 25th - Dec 1st Scott Harvey 

   DECEMBER 
 2nd - 8th  Doris Kobernik 

 9th - 15th  Robert Sickels 

 16th - 22nd  Retta Harvey 
 23rd - 29th  Tim Shaw 
 30th - Jan 5th Margaret Shaw 

Bingo every Tuesday Evening starting at 6:30pm 
    Doors open at 5pm & card sales at 5:30pm 
TEAM #1   TEAM #2   TEAM #3 

   Retta Harvey       Bruce Pettengill  Retta Harvey 
   Kathy Greenwell   **VACANT**  Randi Kobernik 
   
    TEAM #4       TEAM #5 
 Retta Harvey   Angie Williams 
 Fran Gingery   Walter Kauhn 

  

You can rent a 2x2 space 
for $10 to post a personal 

ad or message in our      
bulletin! 

Email message to 
rettamae515@gmail.com 

mail or bring your message 
along with your $10 fee 

to Lodge #326 PO Box 717 
Roseburg, OR 97470 

Nov. 5th   Team 4 
Nov. 12th  Team 5 
Nov. 19th  Team 1 
Nov. 26nd  Team 2 

October 1st  Team 4 
October 8th  Team 5 
October 15th Team 1 
October 22nd Team 2 
October 29th Team 3 

** We are still needing another Helper & a Bingo Caller** 
Please see Retta, Angie, or Bruce if interested! 

We now have  
HOT PHILLY CHEESE STEAK  

Sandwiches 
or CHICKEN BAKES  
available for $6.50 

 and Chips for $1.75 
at the bar when Lodge is open! 

6 
4 
4 
5 
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